
 

Our Ref: Adv 15/334 

 
 

2 November 2015 
 
 
Mr Craig Crosbie 
PPB Advisory  
Level 21, 181 William Street 
MELBOURNE VIC 3000 
 
 
Dear Sir, 
 
Re: Energy Brix Australia Corporation Pty Ltd (in Administration) 
 
I write in relation to the recent administration of Energy Brix Australia 
Corporation (Energy Brix). 
 
EPA Licences 

Energy Brix has two licences under section 20 of the Environment 
Protection Act being: 

Licence number 11269 in respect to discharge of waste to air and 
discharge of treated water from the power station 

Licence number 4125 in respect to discharges to air from coal 
processing 

I understand that Energy Brix is continuing to trade and operate.  
 
Given your appointment as Administrator, the EPA would like to ensure 
you are aware of EPA interaction with Energy Brix and HRL Limited to 
date and to set up appropriate arrangements for ongoing engagement. 
 
The priority of discussions with Energy Brix and HRL Limited has been to 
ensure: 
 
(a) Ongoing compliance with the Licences, specifically to address any 

environmental risk pertaining to current and proposed activities on 
site; and  

(b) That there is sufficient planning for site remediation in the event of 
cessation of the business or its sale and transfer.  

 
Site Inspection 

The EPA will be undertaking a site inspection of the premises at 412 
Commercial Road Morwell on Thursday 5 November.  I understand 
arrangements have been made with Mr Barry Dungey for a site 
representative to be present. 
 
Administration 

I note that the First meeting of creditors is 10.30am 9th November 2015 
and I request your agreement to be present as an observer. 
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EPA Contacts 

The EPA would like to I advise that the EPA contact for all operational, 
compliance and remediation at the premises at 412 Commercial Road 
Morwell is Ms Emily Sanders, the Regional Manager of the Gippsland 
office. 
 
I am the relevant contact for matters arising from the administration 
process. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me or Emily Sanders on 5173 9832 or 

0475 814 769 or emily.sanders@epa.vic.gov.au   
 
Yours faithfully, 

 
 
 
 

 
LARA JIMENEZ & LOUISE PAECH 
SOLICITORS TO THE 
ENVIRONMENT PROTECTION AUTHORITY 
 
 
Contact:   Deborah Hollingworth 
Email: deborah.hollingworth@epa.vic.gov.au 
Phone: 9695 2831 or  0455 051574 
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